
  
 

Working together to be the best we can possibly be. 

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. Philippians 4.13 

 
14th June 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Well done to our Year 1 pupils who have been completing the Phonics Screening Check this week.  

 

Safeguarding: films and video game certificates 

 
 

Wellbeing and Mental Health: 

We all have good days and bad days, but when negative thoughts and feelings start to affect your daily 

life and stop you doing the things you enjoy, or your ability to feel okay, this means you need support 

with your mental health. For example, nearly everyone gets anxious before an exam, a job interview or 

a first date. But if you feel anxious all the time and this is stopping you from sleeping well or meeting up 

with friends, you might need help.                         

 

 



News from Witchford Rackham Pre-School: Extraordinary General Meeting 21st June 2024 

If you have a child who currently attends Witchford Rackham Pre-School, we would like to invite you to 

attend an Extraordinary General Meeting on Friday 21st June at 7.30pm in The Rackham C of E Primary 

school hall. 

The purpose of the meeting is to discuss and vote on the following proposal: To close the pre-school at 

the end of the Summer Term 2024 and for The Rackham C of E Primary School to take it over under 

their Section 27 community powers as a school run pre-school from September 2024 to provide 

continuity and stability for the community. 

The pre-school needs enough members (parents/carers/committee) attending to be able to vote and it 

would be one vote per family.  

There will be an opportunity for questions at this meeting and will be attended by the Committee 

alongside the Headteacher of The Rackham C of E Primary School.  

 
 

Uniform: jewellery and trainers 

A reminder to parents and carers that the only jewellery appropriate in school is one pair of plain stud 

earrings. Please do not send your child to school wearing any other jewellery unless pre-agreed for 

religious reasons. Cycling shorts may be worn under an appropriate length school skirt or dress for 

modesty reasons. Cycling shorts are not part of school uniform apart from PE days.  

Please keep footwear to plain black which can include trainers. Please avoid other colours of closed toe 

footwear to support our uniform policy. 

 

Newsletter - parent feedback: 

As mentioned last week, we would be grateful for your feedback on the format of the newsletter using 

this form: https://forms.office.com/e/YKWCtgNvw6 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/YKWCtgNvw6


Reception Parent meal: 

We would like to invite Reception parents and carers to join us for school dinner on Thursday 27th June. 

The meal will be our extremely popular (and very delicious) roast dinner.  

Parents and carers are asked to purchase their school dinner through MCAS under the Products and 

Trips tab. The meal will cost £3.60. Meal choice and payment must be made by Friday 21st June 

please. Please complete this form to book your meal once payment has been made on MCAS: 

https://forms.office.com/e/8rKSjryYUm 

 

Unfortunately, we can only offer for one parent or carer to attend. This will be an annual event moving 

forwards so will be repeated next academic year. 

Children in Reception who prefer to have a home packed lunch will still have opportunity for their 

parent or carer to join them. Adults can still order a school dinner or bring a packed lunch from home 

to sit to eat with their child.  

Please can parents and carers of Reception children arrive for school dinner at 11.40am. 

 

No Nuts: 

Please can we remind parents and carers that we are a NO NUTS school. Nutella B Ready bars and 

Nutella and Go products both contain nuts and are not permitted in packed lunches. You can find the 

Packed Lunch Policy on the school website here. Thank you for your adherence to this policy. 

 

FWR Funday Sunday: Sunday 30th June 2024 

It’s getting close! 

 

At the end of last week the children should have brought home Grand Prize Draw tickets. Please can you 

help by selling the draw tickets. The draw will be held on Funday Sunday on 30th June. 

 

Please ensure the name and contact details are written on every ticket and return the counterfoils, 

payment and any unsold tickets to the school by 21st June 2024. 

 

If you need extra books, please contact the office or fwr@rackham.cambs.sch.uk 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/8rKSjryYUm


 

Uniform update: Year 5 hoodie orders. 

Hoodies for current Year 5 children will be available to order on Sigma’s website from Tuesday 11th 
June: Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing 
Orders must be placed by 28th June, these will then be delivered to the school and given to the children 

before the end of term.   

The hoodies will cost £22.00 for the child size and £28.20 for adult sizes.  

 
 
The World Peashooting Championship: 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://www.sigmaembroidery.co.uk/clubs-groups-shop?filter_catid=172


Seahorse Swim School – Summer intensive course: 
 

 
 

Attendance: 
Thank you to all our parents and carers for supporting our drive for improved attendance. The 

Government has identified a child’s attendance of 96% and above is the key figure to give best chance 

of academic progress. Please can we remind you that absence must be reported to the office by 9am on 

each day.  
 

This week our attendance figure as a school is: 94.8% 

 
 

Looking forward to seeing everyone on Monday. 
 

Best wishes, 
 

Miss Turner 



 

Dates for your diary 

21.06.2024 • Children and parents advised of their child’s new class and 

teacher 

• Ely Arts Festival concert at Ely Cathedral with The Rackham 

choir 

• Witchford Rackham Pre-School EGM 7.30pm at The 

Rackham. 

25.06.2024 Transition day 

26.06.2024 Year 1 trip to Duxford (Payments due by 7th June please) 

27.06.2024 Year 2 trip to Duxford (Payments due by 7th June please) 

27.06.2024 Reception classes Parent meal (booking required) 

28.06.2024 Bring a bottle for Funday – non uniform day Sports Theme 

30.06.2024 FWR Funday Sunday 

WC 

01.07.2024  
Olympic Week including Sports Days 

03.07.2024 FWR Film Night (booking required nearer the time) 

04.07.2024 • Piano concert 9.30am (Booking required) 

• Picnic lunch and Sports Day afternoon Reception and Key 

Stage One (booking required nearer the time). 

05.07.2024 Picnic lunch and Sports Day afternoon Key Stage Two (booking 

required nearer the time). 

W/C 

08.07.2024 
Parents Evenings 

08.07.2024 Rocksteady concert – 9.30am (booking required) 

11.07.2024 Reception trip to Hinchingbrooke Country Park 

17.07.2024 Year 6 Leavers BBQ 3.30 - 5.30pm (booking required nearer the 

time) 

19.07.2024 Year 6 Leavers assembly and parent lunch (booking required nearer 

the time) 

 

 


